BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

May 29, 2007

Present:

Anna Marie Brown


Susan Atwater
Deb Giampolo



Joe Palladino

Barry Towers



Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

Call to Order – President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes as they appeared in the email.

Financial Report

The first four months of fiscal year 2007 are on target.  There is $53,700 in reserves after allocation towards existing capital projects.

Property Manager Report

· Meeting House Siding – This project is scheduled to begin June 11, 2007 and is expected to take three weeks to complete, weather permitting.

· Bulletin Board – This item was referred back to the Recreation Committee for further investigation of content, updating, etc.
· Bike Rack – The purchase of a 10 space bike rack for the pool area was approved.

· Carpenter Bee Program – The Board decided to purchase spray to address the issue of bees by the pool rather than subscribe to a costly extermination program.
· Cupola Repairs – There is currently damage from squirrels to the wooden vents.  These animals did not penetrate the screens behind the vents.  The maintenance contractor is investigating the use of metal versus wood vents.
· Tennis Courts – A 40 foot by 6 foot wind screen, to be installed at the tennis court near the pool, was approved for purchase.
· Smoking in Pool Area – Approved $150 for purchase of a smoking receptacle to be placed outside of the pool area.
Homeowner Forum

· Bonnie Farmer had a question about the times the fountain was operational in the pond.  The times were determined to give maximum exposure to the residents while they are leaving for, and returning from, work.  The light will be fixed by next week.  There was also a question regarding eating within the pool area.  This will be evaluated by the pool attendant.

· Joe Sikora expressed concern about numerous requests from new residents to Walden Woods for new expenditures.  A suggestion of a possible survey to get feedback from 170 current residents was raised.  Bob Ellis noted that surveys have been conducted in the past and have received extremely limited response.  A suggestion was then made to have the person bringing forth the need should conduct their own survey on an as needed basis.  This person will also be responsible for performing all of the legwork of investigation and evaluation of the project before bringing the item before the Board for discussion.
· Joe Palladino noted a survey performed for the Village Council where 22 out of 70 residents responded to the issue of borrowing funds for the completion of the fence replacement project.  Bonnie Farmer offered a service of creating surveys as well as the use of other forms of advertising.

· A suggestion was made that any expenditure over $1,000 resulting from a request or project should require a petition to back up the request.

· Micky Colavecchio wanted clarification of the fencing survey.
· A question was raised regarding the landscaping along Walden Meadow Road.  The Country Walk side is being done by Russo Landscaping.  The sidewalk repair is the responsibility of the developer of Country Walk.  Frank Goeckler will check with the developer to see when this work will be completed.

· Bonnie Farmer noted a concern regarding use of Walden Woods’ amenities by non-residents.  It was suggested that more self policing needs to be done by the residents.

Committee Reports

· Building and Grounds Committee – Joe Sikora spoke about the wind screen for the tennis court.  He also gave an update on use of the ballfield by a Little League team that has practiced there.  Issues of liability are to be determined before use is able to continue.  He also noted that he had received some information on a playscape where configurations and installation could cost somewhere between $1,500 and $10,000.  No further details have been received.
· Social Committee – Barry Towers noted the success of the Memorial Day/Pool Opening Party.  The committee is also evaluating the use of a community bulletin board.

· Welcome Committee – Anna Marie Brown had nothing new to report.
· Meeting House Committee – Deb Giampolo noted that all events are being held off until the siding project has been completed.

Old Business

· Representatives for the Townhouse and Village Councils are needed.  Bob Ellis will publish a request in the newsletter.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:20 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Charles Wimberley – Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo – President

